
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 18 August 2005  

5. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT 
 
 5.1 Inspector Dave Lawry, Papanui Police 
 
  Inspector Dave Lawry updated the Board on the parking issues in and around Averill Street 

raised at the Board meeting on 15 June 2005, and other areas of interest in the Board’s area.  
 
  Inspector Lawry also presented the Board with a certificate from the Papanui Crime Watch. 
 
 5.2   Peggy Kelly and Bertram Rush – Friends of Packe Street Park 
 
  Peggy Kelly and Bertram Rush from the Friends of the Park at 125–129 Packe Street Inc 

addressed the Board regarding maintenance of the park. 
 
  The Board received the information and requested that a staff report be provided on the review 

of service levels and to investigate further options for the Packe Street park. 
 
 5.3    Transport and City Streets Liaison Officer 
 
  Tony Lange introduced Stuart Woods as the new Transport and City Streets Liaison Officer for 

the Shirley/Papanui Community Board.  The Board thanked Tony Lange for his service to the 
Board.   

 
 5.4   St Albans Residents’ Association 
 
  Douceline Wardle from the St Albans Residents’ Association updated the Board on the work of 

the St Albans Residents’ Association. 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council Minutes for the decision


